
 

 

 

 

 

 

11 May 2018      

 
Dear Customer  
 
Your May Update for our work at Fairhaven and Church Scar Promenade 
Great News! The piling at Church Scar is now complete, and the temporary road which is used to 
transport materials along the promenade has been created. The temporary road will allow a one 
way traffic system for our construction vehicles to transport materials along the promenade.  
 
What is happening next? 

 The demolition of the existing sea defence wall for Phase 1 of the work at Church Scar is 
underway, and we will continue to remove this over the upcoming months 

 The construction of the new sea defence wall at Church Scar has begun, and this will be 
topped with a thin layer of concrete 

 The layer of concrete will act as a bedding for the new concrete sea defence wall units, 
which we will then begin to place 

 The placement of the new units will take approximately 6 months to complete 
 
How will this affect you? 

 During our normal working hours you may notice an increase in construction traffic on our 
designated delivery routes, and along the promenade  

 To install the new concrete units, we will use a crane which will be visible on site for the 6 
month period 

 The promenade at Church Scar will remain closed until the completion of phase 1 of the 
work  

 
What are we doing to minimise disruption?  

 Keeping you up to date with our work 

 Avoiding deliveries during rush hour traffic 

 Ensuring that the area is kept clean by using a road sweeper 

 Monitoring the vibration levels to ensure that we are working well within the recommended 
limits of the code of practice for noise and vibration  

 
Royal Tea Party Monday 21 May 10:00am – 1:00pm 
We will be hosting a Royal Tea Party at the Customer Centre on Fairlawn Road to raise funds for 
Lytham St Anne’s RNLI. Please come in and see us for cakes, refreshments and a full update on 
site progress while you are here.  
 
May we take this opportunity to thank you for your patience and co-operation; this has really 
helped our team. We appreciate your understanding and value your feedback. 
 
Still have a question?  
You can tweet us as @fyldecouncil, email us listening@fylde.gov.uk or call us on: 01253 658658. 
 
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
Customer Services 
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